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The Prez Sez

By Gary Hawley, President
My truck is beginning to look like a mobile closet. I
have caps, coats and gloves for several weather
possibilities...just in case! A temperature of 50 at noon
may quickly change to 20 at 5:00 p.m. not to mention
the snow that joins it. So far, my “mobile closet” has
only one piece of mining equipment...a shovel, and
that’s for the potential of having to dig out of a snow
bank. Gold will have to wait for a while yet.

Thanks to all who congratulated me on my retirement.
It is a major step in my life and it was time. My
research into the Colorado gold rush miners is going well and I will keep you
informed on the progress.

We had a great meeting in February and our speaker, Diane Dudley, peaked
our interest with information about the Star Mine Preservation Project. I am
sure we will hear more about this project.

Kathy is again presenting a special, members only, gold nugget drawing.
This nugget is an 18.7 gram beauty from Brazil and has a wonderful
character and color. She will have this nugget on display at the meetings.
Tickets are $1.00 each or 7 for $5.00. Kathy will determine when the
drawing is to be held based on the volume of tickets sold. We are restricting
this drawing to members only so be sure to wear your badge when you buy
tickets.

I am planning my first President’s Day Out for April. This first one will be a
“swap meet” and gold panning day so this will be your chance to
buy/sell/trade equipment with your fellow GPR members. I will have more
information and a set date at the March meeting.

Bill Duncanson gave the first clue to the latest GPR cache hunt. I saw the
gleam in his eye as he read the clue. I’m sure we are in for an exciting hunt!
Here are a couple rules for the hunt:

1 — The target must be in place when the first clue is presented.

2 — The target must be within 30 miles of the State Capital Building.
3 — The target must be in a place that allows public access.
4 — Clues will only be presented at regular club meetings.

Things are starting to shape up for a fun summer so get your prospecting
equipment ready!

Until next time: May the gold in your pan be worth the effort you put into
finding it.

® /® O @

Join Us on the Third Wednesday! «f

f' Lloyd G. Clements Community Center

1580 Yarrow St., Lakewood, Colorado
’ (One block west of Wadsworth, then one block north of Colfax) _'

7:00 p.m. (Board Meeting at 6:00 p.m.)

Information: (303) 933-1147 <> ghawley1@juno.com
-’ Website: http://www.GoldProspectorsOfTheRockies.com/ Pl
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VP's Corner
By Jeff Mosteller, Vice President

Greetings,

It's nice to see a light at the end of Winter and it's not a Snow
Plow. Springs a coming and it's time to give some thought to
Prospecting. I think we're going to have a good runoff this year
with all the snow up high. I'd like to welcome all the new peo-
ple we have picked up over the year. There are going to be
some great activities this summer, if you don't watch out you
might find some gold out there. For those of you that want to
learn more about Dredging and Highbanking, we are going to
get in the field a little more than last year, We'll teach anybody
that wants to learn, let you run the machines and keep your
finds. If you are lacking in the skills of Panning, I'm your guy.
I know this group of people who go out and teach hundreds of
people how to pan, we can get you up and panning in no time.
You might even find out about the fun we have at all the Street
Festivals and such during our Panning Demonstrations and
hang out for all the entertainment both a behind the tubs and
otherwise. It's a lot of fun and a good way to promote the club
and network yourself into some interesting adventures in the
mining districts, remember that prospectors rely on a lot of
research both written and verbally.

Let's see what's going on in the Demo arena so far.

Saturday June 9 and Sunday June 10

We will be at our 5th year with the Arvada Gold Strike Festi-
val this should be a great event with the different Re Enactor
groups were attempting to contact this year, more on that as |
get it.

Saturday June 30 and Sunday July 1

We will be in Main Street in Central City for the American
Pride festival.

Saturday, July 28

We will be in the Clear Creek History Park for Buffalo Bill

(Continued on page 2)

If you have updates for, comments

about, or anything else regarding the

club website, you can contact the club
f—;' webmaster at:

/ ﬂ prospector@phantomranch.net

Dick will be happy to review any

/‘} suggestions or comments you may
\.J have

(GPOR Website )
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(Continued from page 1) TREASURE ADVENTURE 2007

Day and Parade street festival. I would like to Thank the members of the Club that have voluntered to
Saturday Sept 1 and Sunday Sept 2 participate in this Treasure Hunt to the Ft. Garland area located approxi-
We will be back up in Central City for the Labor Day street cele- | mately 50 miles West of Walsenburg, Colorado. Club Member Dan
bration. Lefor has sent some valuable information pertaining to the maps, roads

traveled back in this era and it will be a useful tool in determining

As we get closer to these dates we will provide more details on the | where to begin searching for the Lost Treasure that was dumped into an
hours and locations for those of you that are new this year , if you | Army Lt’s favorite fishing hole back in the early 1800’s. Stories such as
get involved in one or more demonstrations please make sure you | these get twisted around from time to time and we have found some

get on the sign up sheets that will be at the meetings and on site at | glitches in the same stories from two different sources. Dan and I be-
the demos. Awards of different types will be given out again this | lieve the Wagon was heading from the East and will be concentrating on
year to all who join up and contribute to the demonstrations but we | streams heading into Ft. Garland from that direction.

need to remember that you were there. Also my e mail is,
jefndona@comcast.net I will use my auto mailer program to con- [ Due to inclement weather these past few months our initial scouting
tact you from time to time regarding up to the minute news, infor- | trip may be curtailed until we feel the snow and ice is melted off the
mation and reminders about demos so make sure your spam filters | streams and the weather down in that area will stay halfway warm. I’'m

are aware of me. making a roster of those interested in participating and thus far have 2
I'll have more on everything I've mentioned by the next meeting. | new members as well as some of the old timers (4) at last count. If you
Be aware of your surroundings and have a safe season. would like to be a part of this adventure? Feel free to contact me at the
Club Meeting in March. Or email me at (JDavis2928@Yahoo.com.) or
Jeff Mosteller call me at home after 5 p.m. during the week. Home Number is (303)

757-6552. We have one possibly two certified divers for the search if
needed as this 30K in Gold remains elusive at the bottom of a stream.
I’ll be checking on availability of underwater detectors in the near fu-
ture . If we need one or two we can always rent them from GOLDN
Detectors over in Golden.

Question of the Month

In which drainage (or gorge) of the San Juans was the Lost
Swede Mine located?

I know new members are interested in learning as much as they can
about prospecting in general. I’ll be more then willing to help those out
that need lessons on metal detecting and Gold Panning when we make
Club Store News the trip down tf) the area we .intend on se'c}rching. I’ll also set up some

weekend meetings for planning when we’ll make the actual search.
What gear one will need to bring along for a day trip down there to
include cold weather gear even if the weather is warm here. This is
mountainous terrain and the temp will change in a heartbeat. I don’t
want anyone getting cold feet or sick along the way and proper clothing
prepares everyone for that scenario. If you think of anything or discover
anything other then what we have research wise at this point ? By all
means forward it on to me and we will all share any and all information
this way. I hope to see everyone that has signed up for the trip at the

Every year at our potluck in Dec., everyone brings such won-
derfully tasting food. A lot of us would like the recipes of this
tasty stuff. We would like to put together a club cookbook with
your recipes. Your name will be put on the recipe in the book.
You can also help us design the cover of the book, any ideas
you have pass them along to me at the store table in the meet-
ings. Please make sure your name is on all submissions. It's

gDoing to be great. See you at the meeting. March Meeting. Until then May Your Pan be filled with Gold. Regards,
onna Jim Davis
Sue’s Sluicebox - Sue Lemieux Join us at the Museum in Golden CO

Saturday, March 24th
For a 10:00am Tour

Enjoy the approximately 50,000 minerals, fossils,
gemstones, and artifacts.

Known to be the Best Museum Around!

Meet in the museum parking lot, on the north side
(Corner of 13th & Maple) at 9:30am.

Note: Museum is on the 2nd floor. There is an
elevator. Any questions, call Sue Lemieux at

413-668-6008
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Gold Prospectors of the Rockies

Board meeting of February 21, 2007

Roll call. Those in attendance:

x| Gary Hawley

)

Rob Deschambault

Allen Mershon

Mike Barker

x | Jeff Mosteller

)

Joe Johnston

4

Paul Nagy

Donna Mosteller

x| Kathy Hawley

)

Joe Shubert

Sue Lemieux

Terry Weatherly

Arron Ingalls

Quorum present? Yes.

Call to order. Meeting was called to order at 6:15 by Gary Hawley.

Reading and approval of minutes. Read by Gary Hawley.

Corrections: None.
Approved as read/corrected? Yes.

Treasurer’s Report. Read by Gary Hawley.

Questions: None. Accepted? Yes.

Correspondence. Usual newsletters and membership renewals.

Commiittee Reports:  One received.

Unfinished Business: Donna Mosteller — Club cookbook. On going. Donna will prepare a
newsletter article.

Sue Lemieux — Club cookbook cover design contest. On going.

New Business: Jeff Mosteller is currently involved with the Arvada Gold Fest. The planners have asked for help in making the festi
val more interesting and Jeff has some great ideas.

Planned Qutings: Sue Lemieux is planning a tour of the School of Mines in March.
Gary Hawley is planning a “swap meet” in April.

Announcements: Next board meeting: March 21, 2007, at 6:00 P.M.
Next general meeting: March 21, 2007, at 7:00 P.M.

Tonight’s general meeting program: Information about the Star Mine Project presented by Diane Dudley, consulting geologist and
staff historian.

Adjournment: Meeting stands adjourned at 6:51 P.M.

Still Looking for a volunteer to help out with the Newsletter!!!!!

I am looking for somebody to help out with the newsletter with the intention of taking it over. I will be
glad to show anybody the basics of doing it. Basically, you collect articles, collect ads, assimilate them all
into the newsletter and get it printed. Then you put the stamps on, the name labels on, and drop them at the

post office each month. If you are interested, please email Rick at Goldhunter@Ricksthings.com .
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GPR General Meeting

Clements Center, Lakewood, CO

21 February 2007

Paul Nagy, General Meeting Recorder

7:07 Meeting called to order by President Gary Hawley. Pledge of Allegiance led by Gary Hawley and VP Jeff Mosteller.

7:08 Introduction of Board of Directors including new member Robert Deschambault.

7:10 Treasurer's report by Kathy Hawley, given by Gary Hawley

7:11 Membership report by MaryAnn McRae: 121 individual and family memberships, 6 guests present, including: Diane and Ron
Dudley, and Al Sebestyen. Welcome! And to guests who also joined the club tonight: Robert Citrowske, and James Long with grand-

son Brandon Duchtenburg. Welcome and consider yourself one of us!

7:13  VP's report by Jeff Mosteller. This year's schedule for panning demonstrations and gold prospecting is in the works. Will be
finalized in March or April. We had good attendance at club activities last year. Come to the panning demos. We teach!

7:16 Prez Hawley reports that a mineral show will be held at the Jeffco Fairgrounds on 23 - 25 Feb, and at the Denver Merchandise
Mart on 3 - 4 March. The club cookbook is in progress. Camp-style recipes are invited.

7:19 Larry Weilnau asks the Question of the Month. Later, the answer and award of prizes to correct answerers.

7:21 Jim Davis describes the ongoing treasure hunt for the stolen gold payroll near Canon City. He also passed around a drill core with
visible gold.

7:24 Prez Hawley announces his retirement from a long and distinguished career in law enforcement and security. He brought a large
and delicious cake to commemorate this, to be shared with the membership. Loud applause for our tireless leader. Now more time for
gold prospecting and other club activities! He announces the inauguration of a "President's Day" outing each month, planned by him-
self. Look forward to this!

7:30 Announcement of a new "special nugget" drawing set up by Kathy Hawley. An 18 gram Brazilian specimen, with a distinctive
shape. A real beauty! Drawing is open to CLUB MEMBERS ONLY! The specimen was passed around in its display case for view.

7:32 Bill Duncanson gives the first clue for the latest hidden cache competition.

7:35 Recess.

8:00 Allen Mershon introduces the evening's speaker, Diane Dudley, consulting geologist and staff historian of the Star Mine Project.
8:35 Joe Johnston announces the Finds of the Month and Finds of the Year winners.

8:40 Prize drawings, then adjourn meeting.

Anyone looking for a place to gather and learn how to pan, sluice, and/or highbank? Well, we have been
given permission by the landowner of the parking area adjacent to a great spot on Clear Creek. The address is 6911 North Washington Street.
The place is Tymkovich Meats. The owner and his son, Steve and Tim Tymkovich, are really very nice people to allow us to park in their lot
and give us access to the lot on weekends as well. They usually left the gate locked but said that in the future the gate will be unlocked to
allow GPR members to park in their lot and have access to the river.

Be cautioned that you may only prospect on the south side of Clear Creek and to the west
of the bridge for the width of the Tymkovich property. Also, do not climb over the fence;
go out the gate to access the creek.

Everyone who shows up has fun and, best of all, finds color. Yes, there is gold there in
the form of flour and fines. As long as gold hunters who care to use this location treat it
with respect (if you pack it in, pack it out), we will have a great local spot to congregate,
to use our pans and sluices (Adams county no longer allows motorized prospecting
equipment of any kind), and to help new club members know how to do the same.

WASHINGTON

As we always do wherever we prospect, please fill your prospecting holes in this area as
you make them. Throw the heavies back in the holes you have made so no one steps into
one of them and gets hurt. Also, take out your own trash and a bit more.
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The Star Mine Preservation Project
by Diane Dudley, transcribed by Paul Nagy

Originally a Spanish conquistador discovery, the Taylor Park-Tincup Mining District was rediscovered in 1859 by young prospector James
Taylor. Just 18, he walked into the area from the early settlement of Granite, and while searching for lost horses discovered silver-bearing min-
erals in float (loose rock). In 1873, the famous Hayden Survey discovered the rich silver deposits of Aspen, not far away. By 1878, the region
had been obtained from the Ute indians and prospecting began in earnest. The Star Mine property was claimed in 1879, late in the history of
the area, and after such well-known camps as Leadville and Aspen.

The mine finally achieved production in 1900 and continuously produced until 1973, making it the longest-lived mine in Colorado history.
This longevity helped save the mine site from the scavenging and vandalism which have devastated most historical mine sites in the western
U.S. The mine's remote location, high in the Elk Mountains near Independence Pass on the Continental Divide, also helped preserve it, making
it hard for intruders to reach. The Star Mine produced silver and base metals from the prolific Leadville Blue Limestone, which was the main
producing formation in both Leadville and Aspen. From 1974 until 1983, the property was optioned to Northgate Exploration Co., which fi-
nally abandoned the project, concluding that the property was not economic. It has been idle since.

During its long life, the mine has been associated with some of Colorado's historic mining personages, such as the great Winfield Scott Stratton,
of Cripple Creek fame (and fortune!) who secretly financed the mine in the early twentieth century. Madame Esther LeFebvre, a European
socialite, invested in the mine and then in exasperation over its poor performance, came out west, rolled up her sleeves, and took over its day to
day operation. Later, John Lambertson, a Scandinavian immigrant laborer, ran the mine as a one-man operation for 46 years! Following Lam-
bertson's successful run, the mine was taken over by a well-funded mining expert (and Colorado School of Mines professor to boot) who rather
promptly, and ironically, failed.

Several of the mine buildings remain, including the shaft house, cook house, and bunkhouse. Although still standing, they have felt the ravages
of many mountain winters and need some TLC. The Star Mine Preservation Committee is dedicated to its repair and restoration. Located on
110 acres of patented claims and other land, the mine is already county and state registered as an historic site. Located in an area of breathtak-
ing scenic beauty, the mine site is a treasure and deserves all the help it can get. To volunteer, contribute, or for tour information, contact
Diane Dudley at (303) 319-9711 or RNDUDL@aol.com.

Newsletter Ads for Members
I have removed all the clubmember newsletter ads. If you Food For Thought

would like to put your ad in the newsletter, please contact me at Jackie Barker
goldhunter@ricksthings.com .

Please keep your ads to items in the spirit of what our Club It was great to see everyone. Many warm thanks for the brownies,

does. (Camping stuff, prospecting stuff, etc) Prospectors usu- the Pizzelle cookies, the banana bread and the peanut butter cook-

ally don't need beauty products when in the hills (except maybe i§s. All were yummy! Also, a big thank you for the Happy Re-

Gary that is). tirement cake for Gary Hawley. It was a colossal hit and enjoyed
by all.

Thanks for your support!!!! .
See you in March. Jackie

//‘// //‘// // //‘//

P <P <P : From the Ledger
4 4 4 p “ “ “ f Kathy Hawley, Ti
Q ) ,Q } /Q } /Q ; /Q ; /Q ; /Q of Kathy Hawley, Treasurer

rd ‘:* GPR GOLD PANNING rd ‘/’ I want to thank Allen Mershon for his donations for the Member’s
4 4 Only drawings. A special thank you goes to Jim Jarnutowski for the
( /’ DEMONSTRATIONS 4 /Q donation of the Mining Certificate. Kurtis seemed to be very please
- £ Know an organization that might want us to set up a e £ with his new acquisition. The sale of tickets for the Brazilian nugget

/' \/J gold panning demonstration booth? Contact / drawing seems to be going well. I think I picked a beauty for this
’ ',Q Jeff Mosteller r 7’ drawing which will be for members only. Tickets are $1.00 each or 7
e . for $5.00.
4 (303) 202-9302 <> jefndona@comcast.net N T
Va For additional information and photos, see VaW We .WIH give away a‘total of 12.1 grams of g(?ld at the March.
p 7’ http://www.GoldProspectorsOf TheRockies.com/ ; 7Q meeting. 4 nuggets will be 1 gram or over, with the largest being 2.4
grams.
i 5 & £ £ Uik Uik
AL AL AL AN AN PN PN\ So like I always say, come prepared to buy some extra tickets and
e 0 0 0 0 0 @ ’
) ) 0} 0} 0 0 Good Luck!!
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2006 Find Of the Year (FOY) results. December 2006, January - February 2007
Find Of the Month
Winners in bold.
Best Bottle
Gary Hawley - 1894 3-IN-ONE oil bottle My apologies for the delayed programs this month/year, due to
Best Jewelry the cancelled meeting in December and the make up program
Wolf Stumpf - Large ring. in January we had to play catch up this month but we should
Joe Johnston - Goldtone Broach Locket be in good shape for the rest of the year. With the good
Joe Fortunato - Silver ring with Opal. weather | hope to see many entries in March. Happy Hunting!
Largest Raw Gold December 2006, January - February 2007 Find Of the Month
Larry Weilnau - Gold in Quartz (FOM) results.
Joe Johnston - Gold in volcanic pumice (very rare) Winners in bold.
Most Raw Gold Best Bottle
Joe Fortunato -- 3.4g gold flakes from Lake County no entries
Most Unique (Excavated) Best Jewelry
Joe Johnston - Spencer Cartridge Kidder Massacre July no entries
2,1867 Largest Raw Gold
Susan Duncanson - old key no entries
Joe Johnston - Hand forged wagon hitch part Most Raw Gold
Don Dixon - Cap gun 1889 no entries
Most Unigue (Non-Excavated) Most Unique (Excavated)
Wolf Stumpf - Old bank 1892 with WWII tokens Joe Carter - Baggage Tag, F.D.J.&Co. #4
Joe Johnston - 3 wheat cents 1957-D, 1947-D, 1958-D Most Unique (Non-Excavated)
Mary Kathrens - Pali Tears, Big Island Hawaii Joe Johnston - Gasket tool
Leroy Lamgo - Coal cinder Most Valuable U.S Coin
Joe Johnston - Toy helicopter Joe Johnston - 1963-D silver quarter
Wolf Stumpf - penny found in parking lot Oldest Coin
Most Valuable U.S Coin Don Dixon - 1914-D Liberty (Barber) dime
Mary Kathrens - 1842 large date US Large Cent Shirley Weilnau - 1983-D penny
Joe Johnston - 1942-S silver nickel Rick Miska - 1976 penny
Joe Johnston - 1957-D wheat cent Nancy Carter - 1944-S penny
Joe Johnston - 1990-D dime Way to go everyone, keep up the good hunting!
Joe Johnston - 2006 Nebraska quarter Congratulations to this months winners, be sure to save your
Oldest U.S. Coin FOM winning items for entry in the Find Of the Year (FOY)
Wolf Stumpf - china coin competition in December. Finds made from the end of the Feb-
Joe Johnston -1940 nickel ruary meeting to the time of the March meeting are eligible for
Joe Fortunato - 1897 Liberty (Barber) dime entry in the March FOM program. Bring your best finds, and
Leroy Lamgo - 1941 Winged Liberty (Mercury) dime we'll see you at the next meeting.
Congratulations to this years winners, be sure to save your FOM Don't forget to bring your bottles, jewelry, coins, gold or other finds.
winning items for entry in the Find Of the Year (FOY) competition | Remember those entries get you drawing tickets and those tickets
next December. WIN! Just ask Sue, Marlin and others that have held tickets for FOM
Joe Johnston, Finds Program Coordinator. entries and WON! Note: Now that prospecting season is upon us
be sure to bring a second container with your gold sample entries
for weigh in comparison. We will weigh the container with the
Send in your comments, letters, articles, con- | gold and subtract the weight of the container without the gold to
cerns, and suggestions for publication in this dt?termme the v.velg.ht of the sample, S0 l}ave_a container ﬁlle(.i
. . with the same liquid for comparison weigh in. Each member is
newsletter. Please try to keep the subject in allowed one entry per category each month. Additional finds may be
line with things related to what our club is jiSpljyid as 'sholgv 85 telll' items. Coord
. . . oe Johnston, Finds Program Coordinator.
ab?‘“’ Articles should be S ubmitted to Rick I would also like to Thank Marlin Wiedeman for his continued and
Miska at the meeting or gOId' most valuable assistance with the Club Library and Finds Program at
huntel'@l' icksthings.com the meetings. A Big Examino to you Marlin!

This copyrighted newsletter is the official publication of the Gold Prospectors of the Rockies (GPR), PO Box 621988, Littleton, Colorado 80162-1988, a non-profit organization of
families dedicated to gold prospecting. Membership in the GPR is $40 the first year and $30 each subsequent year for an individual or family and includes a one-year subscription to

, one name tag, and membership cards for all family members. Additional badges may be purchased. We meet at the Lloyd G. Clements Community Center, 1580
Yarrow St., Lakewood, Colorado, on the third Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. sharp to educate members about gold prospecting and gold prospecting rules, review old and new products,
coordinate outings, participate in drawings for door prizes and nuggets, socialize with like-minded friendly folks, and promote the pursuit of gold. Single issues are $3.00 per copy
(postpaid).
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4 ADVERTISING ) GRUBSTAKER.COM

In Gold and Mineral Claims
] Q}BQSTAKEQCO Pic-N-Pan Prospectors Assoc.
Commercial Ads ) MINES, MINERALS, &
3.6"x2.0" - Two Column Inches (Business Card Size) .................. $6 HISTORIC MAPS
3.6"x4.3" -"Four" Column INChES .......cccoevevererreeeeeeeeeeeeceeereaeans $12 2 Gold Nuggets, Dust, and Ore
7.5"x4.3" -"Eight" Column Inches (Horizontal).........cccocoveveureuenne. $24 /\AT"“'\" — WE RENT
3.6"x9.3" -"Nine" Column Inches (Vertical) (— e —— Prospecting Equipment!
7.5"x9.3" -"Eighteen Column Inches (Full Page).........ccccceveuenee. $48
Pay for 12 months, ge_t fhe 13th month free! | "Celebrating Our Gold Rush Heritage"
Classifieds ~ -
Non-Commercial Classifieds.........c.corrererrirennes Free to GPR Members At GRUBSTAKER.COM, we do extensive research and fully
guarantee that our mines are properly platted and filed. Our mines are
Send ad copy to (or request an Ad Sheet fully guaranteed against encumbrances and adverse claims. We are
(ad deadline is 15 days before the month of publication) able to ensure this by using the latest GPS technology together with
to the Editor. the latest map software giving us the accuracy that is so important.
: . See our products and services geared towards gold miners. Visit
\ For further info, see the GPR website j our store in the Historic Central City Visitor Center on Main Street.

GOT STUFF? WANT STUFF? PUT YOUR AD HERE! ’
Members of the Gold Prospectors of the Rockies are welcome to Grubstaker’s Colorado | GRUBSTAKER.coM

submit their personal classified ads about items wanted or for sale. GOIdRUSh Store Wallie Robinson

Please give this section a bit of your time and consideration. It is . . . 303) 277-1578
quite possible that you can see that you have a limitless space to Located in the Historic ( )

give your entire constabulary and only then can you give of your- Central City Visitor Center | wallie@grubstaker.com

self. Dig? See our selection of minerals, | www.grubstaker.com
jewelry, and Colorado gifts!

What have you been doing?

Where did you prospect last summer?
What did you find?

What kind of equipment do you use?
How did you research your location?
Did you file any claims?

What would you have done differently?
Did you take any pictures?

Answer all of these questions with an article about your prospect-

-
Gold Nuggets from Around the Worlc)

P.O. Box 964
Evergreen, CO 80437-0964
(303) 679-0475

Steve and Bev Rice

ing related experiences from recent times. Please send it to : VISA . . E-mail:
Goldhunter@ricksthings.com DISCOVER sales@co or\z)lvdgyuggets.com
MASTERCARD ev:
AMERICAN EXPRESS www.coloradonuggets.com
E Established 1952 www.HookedOnGold.com
o Join Larry and Shirley Weilnau for
g 6?11 N. FREE Gold Panning Tips
= Washington St., FUN: Answer the Question of the Week Correctly — Win Gold
3 Denver, CO 80229 || yNFORMATION: Equipment Reviews
(303) 288-8655 Prospectors’ Blog, Newsletter
Open Wed-Sat || And MUCH MORE!
9:30 to 5:30 CORRUGATED MINI SLUICE/KIT
(Cl(.)se d Sun:Tue) Separate your black sands FAST
FREE Websites with FREE Sitebuilder, FREE Hosting, FREE URL.
Did I mention that you get all of this for FREE? GET YOURS NOW!

Need a classic Shortwave radio to listen to www.hookedfreewebpages.clicksitebuilder.com .,
while camping in the hills? Lo
Call Rick at 303-404-2897 v

Leave a message if not home. Thanks!
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DATED MATERIAL

Please check the date on your label to see the
last month you may renew your GPR
membership and continue your subscription to
The Gold Nugget without interruption. Thanks,
and happy prospecting!

[0 Renew today [0 Last newsletter J




